# Volume 15, Issue 2 October 2022

OFFICERS 2022-2023

President
Mike Sanders
704-654-0867
jmsblueknight@gmail.com

First Vice President Duane Lindsey home: 518-365-3611 duanelin@aol.com

VP of Membership Gary Smith Phone: 423-464-1276 gsmithfl@bellsouth.net

Secretary
Donna Mailliard
Phone: 423-508-2677
donna@mailliard.com

Treasurer R.O. "Dick" Wolfe Phone: 941-224-9180 wolfenas@aol.com

National Director John Shields 951-231-3390 johnandsheri@verizon.net

Alternate National Director Gordon Owenby Phone: 904-424-7485 gowenby@comcast.net

Newsletter Editor Sheri Shields Phone: 951-265-6172 shieldsfamily6@verizon.net

## Monaco International Newsletter



A Chapter of Family Motor Coach Association Web: www.MIRVClub.com

## **President's Message**

Greetings to All Monaco International Members,

As I prepared my notes for this newsletter article, I realized rather quickly this is an article of giving thanks which paves the way to the Thanksgiving season.

First I would like to congratulate and thank the new MI officers Donna Mailliard (Secretary), John Shields (National Director) and Gordon Owenby (Alternate National Director) for agreeing to take a leadership position in the Club and thank you to past MI officers Duane Lindsey (VP), Dick Wolfe (Treasurer) and Gary Smith (VP Membership) for their continued assistance. Your willingness to step into a leadership position is essential to the success of the Club. Together we will work through the challenges that are ahead.

Many, many thanks to past officers, 2nd VP Tom Butler, National Director Harry Hentschel and Alternate National Director Norma Preston. The three of you have worn many hats throughout the years with MI and your service to the Club is much appreciated.

Another member who has worn many hats serving the Club is Nancy Wolfe. Thank you for your tireless effort working several years on the Nominating Committee, as well as too many other positions to mention in this one newsletter.

I'm sure the majority of us have heard the phrase, "A picture is worth a thousand words". Once again I would like to thank Chris Henderson for designing the logos for many of the MI rallies. Her graphics say it all. She is indeed talented.

Continued on page 2

## President's Message continued

After many years as newsletter editor, Maxine Schremp has stepped down. It is hard to put into words my gratitude for everything she and her late husband, George, have done for MI. Both made enormous contributions to the Club.

Throughout the years, Curt Curtis and RV Country has sponsored and participated in numerous MI events. 2022 and 2023 are no exceptions. Their continued support is instrumental in assisting the Club with rallies. THANK YOU!

I want to thank ALL rally attendees and volunteers. With each rally comes the realization of how attendees and volunteers are somewhat synonymous. I want to assure all of you that It doesn't go unnoticed. The success of each rally is truly dependent on new and past friends sharing tasks large and small. It's really refreshing to be with people willing to do just that for the enjoyment of all of our membership.

Hats off to Rally Master, Carolyn Banks, for preparing and hosting an awesome pre-rally in Tucson, AZ in March. A special thank you to Norma Preston (rally treasurer) and Bob & Jane White (rally registrars). The rally featured seminars, games and entertainment and was a huge success according to rally attendees. Thank you for all of your hard work!

Kudos to Walt and Nancy Nelson as rally masters for the Destination Rally in Lebanon, Tennessee and to Dick Wolfe as the rally treasurer. INTO President Paul Mitchell and VP Bob Weithofer extended an invitation to MI to have a destination pre-rally at the INTO rally. Through joint coordination with INTO, MI attendees were allowed to remain on their assigned sites for both rallies. A special thanks to INTO for also allowing us to use a building for our meals and activities. We were fortunate to have the RVQUE Chapter prepare the pulled pork for the Welcome Social. Nancy provided homemade baked beans and potato salad, both of which were quite good. Please read their rally report for many more details about this destination rally.

Also, I want to thank Lee and Evelyn Gieseke for hosting the pre-rally at the Kansas State Fairgrounds in August, and to Jan Couch for serving as the rally treasurer and to Sharron Riley for serving as the rally registrar. Attendees had level sites with FULL HOOKUPS. The buildings utilized for seminars, catered meals, happy hours and entertainment were a stones throw away from where we were parked. Brian DeGerald provided Aqua-Hot maintenance, RV Safety and Education Foundation (RVSEF) provided coach weighing and Sky Med representatives, and now MI members, Rita and Bill Sax, provided a very informative seminar, in addition to sponsoring the ice cream social. There was also some down time for day trips to area attractions. Thank you for another successful rally.

Thank you Gordon and Nancy Owenby for volunteering to be rally masters for the upcoming pre-rally in Perry, GA. Be sure to check out the rally details below.

If you have ideas, recipes or articles for future newsletters, please send them to Sheri Shields at shieldsfamily6@yerizon.net. Sheri offered to take on the job of newsletter editor. Thank you!

Please email me at <u>jmsblueknight@gmail.com</u> if you would be interested in being a rally master or co-rally master for a future rally.

Safe travels to all and I hope to see you down the road at a future MI rally.

Mike Sanders President Monaco International

## V. P. of Membership

Membership continues to increase, with our current membership level at 547 members. We have added 6 new members since my last report, although, not a large increase the club continues to gain members. As you travel, take a moment to invite the people you meet to take a look at our website mirvelub.com and invite them to join our club.

#### **Welcome New Members**

Jack & Judy AckermannColumbia, ILJim & Phyllis BellConcord, NCBrian & Jenn De GeraldBenton, AR

Terry & Jo Kiehne Los Alamos, NM

Bill & Rita Sax Belleville, IL

Martin & Dina Van Zyl Chadds Ford, PA

I had the pleasure of attending our "Blast Off! Form Salt Mines to Outer Space" in Hutchinson, KS. There was a total of 18 R.V.'s that attended with 3 being First Timers. It was a pleasure meeting the first timers in person along with catching up with some old friends. For those of you that were not able to attend you missed good food, fun, learning, and fellowship.

I know with today's economy and fuel prices it's tough to get away. Although, we have a major investment in our R. V.'s it's not good to let them set in storage. We need to get them out and use them. Please join us at one of our future events. The next event scheduled is The Balloon Fiesta in Albuquerque, NM. If you haven't been to the Balloon Fiesta, it is a must for your bucket list, and it is the best deal available when you go with Monaco International. This event sells out fast so watch your emails and check out our website for announcements.

I encourage everyone to be involved with our club. Membership participation is key to the continued existence of this club. Volunteer at rally's, it's a great way to meet new people. MIRVCLUB recently updated our By-Laws at our General Business meeting in Hutchinson, KS and we will be realigning our Regions to better serve the membership. This realignment will require the addition of 3 Regional Vice Presidents. If you have an interest in being a Board Member, send a message to one of the current board members and we will forward your information to the election committee. No one is paid to keep this club running, we need members (new and seasoned) to step up and participate with fresh ideas and leadership. Don't worry you won't be thrown to the wolves, the current and past leadership is always just an email or phone call away to offer guidance and assistance.

I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at a future event.

Gary Smith, V. P. of Membership

## **National Director's Report**

Greetings Monaco International members. Sheri and I attended FMCA's 105th International Convention and RV Expo in Lincoln, Nebraska this past August. While there, I had the privilege to attend the Governing Board meeting as your new National Director. Several changes occurred at this meeting: Article XVII chapter 5 of the standing rulles was modified; ways to increase membership was discussed; the benefits of FMCAssist; and changes to Tech Connect+.

Due to the difficulty some Chapters are having with filling officer positions, Article XVII - Chapter 5 of the standing rules was modified to remove the mandatory 2nd vice president and alternate national director positions. A chapter can now have a minimum of three (3) officers. The revised chapter is listed below:

Article XVII - Chapter (5): A chapter will elect a president, one or more vice presidents, a secretary, a treasurer, and a national director for a one- or two-year term. An associate chapter will elect a president, one or more vice presidents, a secretary, and a treasurer for a one-year or two-year term. A chapter may elect in their bylaws to combine the positions of secretary and treasurer into a single position. A chapter has the option of whether to elect an alternate national director. However, a chapter other than associate, must maintain at least three (3) members holding the officer positions in that chapter. An FMCA member may hold no more than two chapter offices simultaneously. A member may hold an office in two chapters, however he/she may not hold the offices of national director or alternate national director in more than one chapter.

FMCA membership numbers have dropped 257 members in the first seven months of 2022. The Long Range planning committee had several explanations for this drop, high fuel cost, the average age of members being 72 years of age, people are not aware that all RV's are welcome at FMCA, and other reasons. FMCA has created a Recruitment committee to focus on recruiting younger members and advertisement, and is giving current members a \$10 gift card for inviting new members. The bottom line, "word of mouth" is the best way to increase membership. So, please tell others about FMCA and the benefits membership provides.

Speaking of benefits, FMCAssist is a great benefit which is included with your annual membership. FMCAssist is emergency medical evacuation and repatriation coverage available to active FMCA members who experience a medical event and are no longer able to continue their travels. FMCA members must be 75 or more miles from home to qualify. Full-time RVers are always considered 75 or more miles from home. FMCAssist services are also available to members when traveling abroad. This benefit is underwritten by CHUBB and is approximately 15% of FMCA's budget. See FMCA's website for all benefits available to members.

Due to IRS rules, FMCA was in danger of losing their non-profit status because of the Tech Connect+ program. This caused FMCA to move Tech Connect+ into Family Motor Coaching Inc. This is the for -profit division of FMCA. Of course, the move caused T-Mobile to stop supporting Tech Connect+ and Tech Connect+ had to change to AT&T, which increased the cost. However, for unlimited data \$59.99 per month is a great price.

#### **Welcome to our new Secretary**

Wayne and I will have been married for 50 years in February of 2023. We have two sons, Brian has a 21 year old son that will be graduating from Georgia Tech next year, with a Chemical Engineering degree. Our other son, Chris has been married to Jamelyn for 19 years and they have two children. The eldest, Dillyn is a welder and Cassidy will be graduating from High School next year and plans on attending college as a Chemical Engineer.

When the boys were young we traveled in my parents' motor coach. It was a great experience for all of us. We stayed mostly on the east coast. At that time we were living in Hollywood, Florida.

I was a Police and Fire dispatcher before having the boys and then went to work at Memorial Hospital for 20 years before retiring to help take care of my parents and grandchildren.

Wayne, a US veteran who served in Viet Nam, joined the Hollywood Fire Department as upon separation, where he worked for 27 years leaving as a Deputy Fire Chief. He then worked as Deputy Fire Chief for Broward County Florida, which became Broward Sheriff's Office Fire Rescue.

After Wayne retired we decided to move to Soddy Daisy, Tennessee. We were looking for a slower pace, quieter place to live. We were fortunate that our sons and other family members were also looking to leave the South Florida area, but no one wanted to take the first step and leave the area we all had grown up in.

Wayne and I have been traveling internationally for the last 25 years. With the events of the Pandemic, subsiding, we have decided to start traveling again and see the beautiful country that we live in.

We helped with the large Monaco Rally last year in Gillette, Wy. and we were very happy with the warm reception we received and the camaraderie of the club's members.

We are really excited to be joining the Monaco Club at the Albuquerque New Mexico Balloon Fiesta in October of this year.

Hope to see you all at the future Rallys.

Stay Safe and Travel Frequently,

Donna Mailliard, Secretary



### "International RV'ing!"

This summer Louise and I are repeating an exploration of RV'ing in other parts of the world. In 2014, we scheduled a cruise from Fiji around the South Pacific islands. Since we would be flying that far anyway, why just do a two-week cruise? Why not make it worthwhile? We reserved a camper for one month in New Zealand and three months in Australia. This whole trip was an adventure. Neither of us had been to either country, or any of the Pacific Islands— we would tour on the cruise.

We had such a wonderful time camping our way around New Zealand and Australia that we decided to do the same this summer. We have a two-week cruise scheduled on the Adriatic Sea and will be exploring the coast of Italy, Croatia and Montenegro as this newsletter is posted. Neither of us had been to Italy so we rented a camper van and have now been on the road for just over a month. As I write this we are camped on the shores of Lake Garda, Italy's largest lake.

The camper was rented in Venice which is where our Cruise originates. It is a 6-meter-long van with a tiny two burner gas stove and a minuscule kitchen sink. Reminiscent of our first motor home, a used 1994 Dynasty with no slides, there can be only one person moving around at a time in the camper van. Louise does a wonderful job coping with the kitchen facilities. We use the campground restroom facilities.

To say this trip has been an adventure is an understatement. Neither of us knows much Italian and have been depending "on the kindness of strangers" to take a phrase from one of Louise's favorite plays, A Streetcar Named Desire. Fortunately, we are finding that in the travel industry, English is a standard second language. Still, maps, train and bus schedules, signage and other information is sometimes only printed in Italian. Funny side note, many of my advertisements on my internet home page are now in Italian.

Language has been the least of our problems. Those who have been to Europe know that the roads here are not near American standards. It is what drove Dwight Eisenhower to propose and with the help of Congress, enact the Interstate Highway Program for the US.

Roads here are narrower but most important, they are seldom straight. Italy has the Autostrada which is very similar to our interstate highways with the exception that tolls apply any time you are on the Autostrada. They seem to be about 10 cents a mile, and yes, I'm using miles. I have tried to set my GPS to kilometers but finally gave up and just use miles. The GPS does do the conversion from kilometers per hour to miles per hour so at least I have that information.

Having curving roads, roundabouts, and a network of roads that reminds me of a spider web, we have found ourselves frequently lost. That applies to walking in cities as well as driving. We have even ended up on trains going in the wrong direction. It has reached the point where it is a joke with us. As the train from Rome toward our campground headed out of town, we quickly realized that we were deep into farm country. Louise burst into laughter, lost again.

We have created some wonderful memories and when the irritation of some travel difficulties fade from our memories, easy to do at our age, we will long remember all the wonderful experiences. We have swum in the Adriatic Sea, the Mediterranean Sea and now Lake Garda. We have toured some amazing cathedrals including St. Peters Basilica in Rome and the Duomo (central cathedral in a city) in Milan, second largest in the world and an amazing exhibit of Gothic and Renaissance architecture. The number of statues and quantity of other carved art on the exterior alone is simply awesome. We have seen Notre Dame in Paris and there is no comparison.

South of Venice in the small town of Fano, we stumbled on an ancient Roman wall complete with an impressive arched gate. Not mentioned in any guidebook this structure, more than a mile long, was built in the first century of the modern era, started in 9 AD.

We traveled as far south as Salerno where we took a ferry tour of the Amalfi Coast, famous for it's rugged landscape. There are two towns, Sorento and Positano, characterized by buildings clinging to the cliffs, and movie quality road system (think James Bond). We climbed to the summit of Mt. Vesuvius and looked into the bottom of the crater. We toured Pompeii, the city buried under ash from Mt. Vesuvius.

Continued on page 6

## **International RVing continued**

Rome, Pizza, Florence, Milan, Verona are now more than just names in a book, we have rich personal experiences in each one. Opening night at the opera in an outdoor coliseum in Verona was amazing for Tom and a lifetime experience for Louise. It was the first opera in two years in Verona due to COVID closures and they chose Carmen as their first production.

Would we do it again? Would we recommend it for others? At 75 years old, I think we have put a period at the end of our experiences traveling in RV's in foreign countries. We still want to see much of Europe but that will be done with river cruises or other tours. Not our preferred travel but sometimes you just have to accept limits. For those younger or more adventuresome, there is no better way to go. We have found RV parks available without reservation. We even got a beachfront campsite at Camping Salerno, just a few steps from our camper to the Mediterranean Sea. The sound of the waves lulled us to sleep each night. Shower and toilet facilities have been very clean and up to American standards. Campgrounds are rough by American standards (think gravel, dirt, sometimes grass, seldom level) but people are friendly everywhere. Camp on!

Tom Butler

#### **Condolences**

It is with great sadness that we announce the passing of Ken Stender on Thursday, September 23, 2022 while attending the Romer's Rally at Black Oak Casino RV Park.

Ken and his wife Nancy were members of Monaco International since 1996. Ken will be greatly missed. Our prayers and thoughts go out to Nancy and family.

Mike Sanders

President Monaco International



#### By Carolyn Banks, Rally Master

This Pre-Rally, originally scheduled for Benson, AZ, in March of 2021, finally brought us all together a year later. Our original campgrounds in Benson were unable to accommodate us this year, but we found a new home at the Voyager RV Resort in Tucson, only a couple of miles away from the exit for the Pima County Fairgrounds and FMCA.

I finally offered to be a Rally Master, and it was a great experience, a few sleepless nights notwithstanding. Bob and Jane White agreed to be the Registrars and Norma Preston was Rally Treasurer. Valuable Pre-Rally contributions came from other volunteers: Verda & Lloyd DeGerald, Tom & Louise Butler, Rick Nelson, Wilt & Barbara Greenwood, Harry & Sandy Hentschel, Lisa Anne & John Landry, Roy & Jackie Holt, Roger & Lynn Lage, Mike Marshall & Barbara Tamraz, Jim & Kathy McBride, Lanny Moldofsky, Amelio & Judith Rosales, Larry & Suzanne Schneider, John & Sheri Shields, Don & Pat Stien. The Voyager's staff guided the coaches to their parking spots, but our greeters handed out welcome bags and value packs and checked the attendees in.

We started with 40 sites, which were filled quickly. We ended up with 37 coaches after a few cancellations. Over half participated in the caravan to FMCA.

About half the attendees took advantage of our 3 early-arrival days to settle in and visit or tour. We had a card bingo afternoon on the 16<sup>th</sup> and had drawings for cash door prizes.

The Rally officially kicked off on the 17<sup>th</sup> with a Welcome Social. Our caterer, Fat Willy's (the Voyager's onsite restaurant) received great reviews for their food, which ranged from meatloaf to stir-fry to prime rib dinner entrees. They were also our bartenders, because they own the liquor license for our meeting room. Attendees seemed OK with the 2 drink tickets each that were included in their value packs for the Welcome Social and 3 Dinners.

We found our entertainers from local AZ talent. All were versed in golden oldies, classic country, rock-and-roll, and rhythm & blues tunes. The dance floor had a workout, especially when the Electric Slide crowd jumped in.

Norma Preston generously created a beautiful quilt for us to raffle off, with proceeds going to the local La Casa de Los Ninos charity for at-risk children in the Tucson area. (Louise Butler had the lucky ticket.) Attendees bought all our table decorations, too, with proceeds going to Los Ninos.

MI members provided seminars: National Director Harry Hentschel held a forum to discuss FMCA member benefits. Sandy Hentschel brought her popular Tips & Tricks for Women by Women seminar. Tom Butler conducted the First-Timers Meeting (we had 6 First-Timer members). Lloyd DeGerald again did his popular Aqua-Hot seminar. Lisa Anne Landry (a professional makeup artist in addition to being the MI Secretary) provided an entertaining hands-on demonstration on Spring Makeup Trends, complete with a makeover on a member model. The well-attended Ladies Luncheon had a program by Louise Butler. She sold copies of her family history book, with the proceeds going to the Los Ninos charity. Louise and Tom also did an interesting audio-visual show of their "On Our Own" trip along the route of the Lewis & Clark Expedition.

Bottom-line-wise, Take Me Back to Tucson came out ahead. Voyager generously agreed not to charge us for any unused sites, and with our low cost for entertainment, sale of decorations, and Fat Willy's sticking to their original prices quoted in August 2021, we were able to break even (the goal of every Pre-Rally).

#### TENNESSEE IS CALLING RALLY REPORT

Lebanon, TN

May 21 - 23, 2022

Tennessee called for 2 years. We were ale to make it this May with COVID on the decline and rules relaxed.

Mike Sanders and Gordon Owenby laid out our site assignments. Being that there were 2 to 3 outlets at a pole, it was hard to lay out these sites, but they did a great job. I greeted the members as they arrived on Saturday, and Sharron Riley led the coaches to Mike and Gordon to park them.

The first activity of the rally was for 4 first timer couples to meet with Vice President Of Membership Gary Smith. A lot of the other members joined in towards the end of the meeting. Afterward, all members went to the dinner hall for a pulled pork dinner, which included home made potato salad and baked beans.

On Sunday, we started out with a catered breakfast. After breakfast we met at the Hermitage, home of Andrew Jackson in Nashville for a tour. We were broken up into 2 groups. The house was beautifully restored with many period pieces inside. The gardens were also beautifully maintained. It was a 3 hour tour. Sunday evening we all enjoyed a catered dinner. All members were provided with a ticket for a prize drawing, as well as a 50/50 drawing. Half of the 50/50 was donated to the INTO rally charity. There were quite a few nice prizes won.

On Monday, we gathered in the front parking lot at 8:30 for the bus tour of Nashville. After boarding the bus, everyone received a sausage and egg biscuit, it was delicious. The bus tour started at 9:30 AM. We picked up our tour guide in Nashville. She was like the energizer bunny from the beginning to the end of the tour. We stopped a number of times to enjoy the scenery and take pictures. We stopped for lunch at 12:30 PM. About 1:30, the bus tour continued with a shorten tour of the Capitol due to construction. On the return trip to the fairgrounds, and to our surprise, our bus driver took us to the Gaylord Resort where we got out of the bus to tour the atrium. It was all beautiful. Several MI members stayed to attend the INTO rally.

With the volunteer servers and Treasurer Dick Wolfe's magic with the books, we were able to make a slight profit for this rally. Sharron and I want to thank ALL of the volunteer members for all of their help!!!

Walt and Nancy Nelson and Sharron Riley, Rally Masters

#### After rally report From the Salt Mines to Outer Space August 17-August 21, 2022

The Pre-Rally to the FMCA rally was held at the Hutchinson, Ks. State Fairgrounds. Attendance was not high, but everyone there agreed that they had a great time!

The rally kicked off with a Welcome Social and Bar-B-Que sponsored by Curt Curtis of RV Country and Sky-Med. Susie's Catering, located on the fairgrounds, catered all the meals. We enjoyed a variety of foods from lasagna to fried chicken to ham and turkey with all the trimmings. Members participated in a 50/50 raffle with proceeds going "Reins of Hope", a non-profit organization that uses horses to help all ages who have disabilities.

Seminars were scheduled from Wednesday thru Saturday. We had a variety of seminars that ranged from coach weighing, a local historian telling about the history of Hutchinson, and a detective from the Hutchinson Police Dept. who gave pointers about preventing crime. Also our own Monaco members, Sharron Riley, presented a seminar about what to include in an Emergency Kit, and Tom & Louise Butler gave a audio-video presentation on the Nachez Trace trip that they traveled. Sky-Med also gave a presentation about the benefits of their program.

Card bingo, ice-cream social, ladies' and men's luncheon, men's round table discussion, and a yearly general business meeting were also part of the rally's agenda.

Friday and Saturday evenings' entertainment were provided by William Florian who presented oldies from "Those Were the Days" and Helen Russell & Co. who gave a lively concert that included singing and impersonations. Donations were also taken after the concerts for the non-profit organization, "Reins of Hope". Monaco Inter'l matched the donations resulting in almost \$2000.00 being given to this group.

Free time was available for those who wanted to see local attractions. The salt mines, Strataca, which are 650 feet below ground was visited by attendees. The international attraction, Cosmosphere, was also toured by some rvers, as well as the Amish town of nearby Yoder. All admitted that these places were very interesting as well as educational.

Many volunteers were needed to make a rally possible. The volunteers helped park the rvs, served wine and other drinks at the social hours, took care of the information table, provided crafts, created the beautiful decorations, took care of the registrations and paid the bills. Thank-you to all!!

Lee & Evelyn Gieseke, rally masters









# MONACO INTERNATIONAL PRE-RALLY FAIR HARBOR RV PARK PERRY, GA

MARCH 6 (arrival) – 10 (departure), 2023

#### Rally Fee includes:

Welcome Social
3 Dinners and 3 Breakfasts
Massee Lane Gardens Guided Tour
Ice Cream Social
Card Bingo, Door Prizes, Cash Giveaways
Seminars
Entertainment
Museum of Aviation Guided Tour w/lunch

\$330-2 people \$175-1 person \$380-non-members

Call Fair Harbor RV Park (478-988-8844) to reserve your site. Site cost depends on site location. Price ranges \$48 - \$50 per night.

Early arrival is available by making reservation through Fair Harbor. Limited number of sites available after the rally, first come first serve. You may have to change sites if staying after the rally. Registration deadline is Jan. 3, 2023.

In addition to reserving your campsite directly with Fair Harbor RV park, you must register for the rally at mirvclub.com.

Rally Masters: Gordon and Nancy Owenby

904-424-7485

RALLY REGISTRATION DEADLINE: January 3, 2023

Cancelation: Cancel prior to January 15, 2023 for full refund minus \$25 administrative fee.









#### Fair Harbor RV Park Perry, GA March 6 – 10, 2023

First Name:	Second Name:				
Address:	(Insert F	(Insert First and Last Name for each person)			
City:	State	Zip			
Email:		Phone:			
FMCA#		_ Volunteer? Yes ( ) No ( ) First Timer? Yes ( ) No ( )			
Handicap? Yes () No	() You must have a	a State issued placard.			

COST	FEE	AMOUNT
Member Couple	\$330	
Member Single	\$175	
Non-member Add	\$50	
Extra Person	\$175	
TOTAL REMITTANCE		

Rally Masters: Gordon and Nancy Owenby
904-424-7485

Rally Includes:
3 Dinners
3 Breakfasts

Cash Giveaways, Card Bingo, Door Prizes
Ice Cream Social
Entertainment

Tours of Museum of Aviation and Masse
Lane Gardens
Seminars

Registration Deadline – January 3, 2023. Refunds minus \$25 fee prior to January 15, 2023.

Register early. Limited number of sites available at Fair Harbor RV Park in Perry, GA. You must make a reservation directly with the RV Park no later then January 5, 2023. Early arrival parking available. Parking after the rally is first come first serve due to another rally onsite. Fair Harbor RV Park - 478-988-8844.

Register for the MI rally at mirvclub.com or mail this form to: Jan Couch, 104 12th Ave. East. Palmetto, FL 34221.